
 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

September from the president's perch 

 
August 2020 the month was: 
 

From the President’s Perch   
  

Well, we are now definitely into 2021.  Things are back to the new normal, including (hopefully) 

brief disruptions with the higher pandemic alert levels.  We have now run a Member’s Meeting, 

and iPad and Android Interest Group sessions.  Also, our weekly one-on-one Tech Help sessions 

are proving popular.   

 

 

We have had a very good response to our subscription renewal mailings.  Thanks to Kevin and 

Marie for their efforts with this process.  We are also seeing a small but regular increase in new 

members.  We need more members and will advertise more in the near future.  Word of mouth is 

a great way for us to increase membership, so please make sure you pass on our details whenever 

the opportunity presents itself.  If you know of any group or organisation that might share our 

demographic then please pass on their contact details.  Also, we can email out posters and 

brochures if you would like them to pass around.   

 

 

We are continuing with our normal activities, but we have booked Wednesday 24 March for a free 

Public Meeting to present “Confidence with Online Banking”.  More details elsewhere.  Please pass 

this information on to anybody who might benefit from it. 

 

 

This month the SeniorHangouts sessions were re-established and will run for a short time before 

the roll-out of the final ‘production’ version later this year.  We are sending out session details 

when we receive them.  These sessions run on weekdays from 10 AM for 30-40 minutes, covering 

diverse topics.  They are open to all members and use Zoom - which is very straightforward.  If 

you need help with Zoom let us know.  Please join in. 

 

And, of course, we have our AGM on Wednesday 10 March at 1:30 PM in the Milson Community 

Centre. 

 
Cheers 

 

            John Gibsone.     President 
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Android Interest Group 

1:30 pm on 17 March   Milson Community Centre 

We will continue the theme of  "Back to Basics" for our Android users.  

Come along with your device and find out a few more things you can do and if 

you have anything you want to share feel free to do so.  John, Kevin and David will be there and will 

be willing and able to assist if you have any problems etc.  

 As usual, a charge of $5 will cover the attendance and afternoon tea 

 

SeniorNet Manawatū Annual General Meeting 
 

A Reminder to all members that this will take place (Covid-19 permitting) at the Milson 

Community Centre on Wednesday, March 10 at 1:30 pm. 
 

We have not arranged for a speaker but there will be a report and discussion on the 
recent "Brainstorming Session" we held in February. 

Don't forget that if we need a vote on anything at the meeting, you must be a financial 
member at the time. 

We are looking for people to serve on the Committee. 
 

Nomination Forms will be sent out with the Agenda and other documents before the 
meeting. 

As usual, we will hold a raffle and there will be afternoon tea. 
 

 

       From the SeniorNet (Palmerston North) archives 
 

On 2nd March 1997 (24 years ago) the first classes started in Word Processing I. Each class 

learned, studied and practised in a 2-hour a week programme for eight weeks. Initially there 

were six classes with five learners in each class. By October 1998, there were nine classes, each 

of seven or eight learners, providing studies in the following courses: - Word Processing I, 

Word Processing II, Database Studies, Communication Activities, Spreadsheet Design, Desktop 

Publishing, File Management and Internet Understanding and Operation. With two tutors 

assigned to each class this programme of classes catered for almost 80 learners at a time. 

Classes were held on four days a week. 

By October 1998 the ‘club’ had 251 members. 

Mike Lawrence 

 

 

 



 

 

  

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSdB3mTeXGKxvQb2A_H8NafnK1XgqcmKZ6o-2Dy4PSRRsc_LUQ/viewform?usp=sf_link


 
 

SENIORNET  COMMITTEE  2020 

President: John Gibsone - 022 355 2500 Vice President: Reg. Romans -358 8519 

Secretary: David Illingworth - 354 8623 Treasurer: Marie Start -356 2268 

Committee: Michael Lawrence 323 2456 Committee: Kevin Fletcher – 324 8263 

iPad Learning Group Monthly Meeting   Next Meeting 7 April 

 iPad User Group meets at 1.30pm on  the first Wednesday  of the month.  

Contact: Mike Lawrence    Phone 323 2456.  


